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Tree Wardens’ Annual Report 2020

As last year, there is fortunately little to report. We have made several site visits where tree work, including felling, have been requested and, as at Ribbesford House, most of the work has proved necessary and will result in an overall improvement to the local amenity. We are reasonably confident that the work will be responsibly carried out. The wet winter seems to have dampened everybody’s enthusiasm for outdoor activity with the result that few applications have been submitted since Christmas. Then Covid – 19 struck and very little work could be classified as essential at the moment.

A recent visit to the site where  Chalara ash disease has been confirmed revealed that there is some spread of the infestation within the area of new planting but not so much as would be expected. There are currently no signs that the disease has spread to neighbouring indigenous ash trees, which is very encouraging. Further investigation will be hampered by the fact that voluntary Tree Wardens are unlikely to be classified as key workers so that any investigation must be limited to that which can fall into what might be reached by daily exercise.

Recently the WFDC has instituted a new method of evaluating the worth of trees so that each new application is assessed objectively according to strict criteria. So few applications have been made that it is not possible to say whether this will be an improvement on the previous system which was much more subjective. We wonder whether it will lead to the loss of the personal, almost emotional, link that many people feel for trees in their neighbourhood. Time will tell.
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